### **TOWN OF CECILTON**

# Mayor and Council Work and Regular Session Meeting Tuesday, February 16, 2021

The Mayor and Council held a Work and Regular Session Meeting in Town Hall on Tuesday, February 16, 2021. The following were in attendance:

Joseph A. Zang, III, Mayor

Mike Cooper, Member

Danielle Zack, Member

Craig DeVary, Member

Charles Ringgold, Member

All in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

#### **REVIEW AND ACT:**

# Tuesday, January 19, 2021 Mayor and Council Work and Regular Session Meeting Minutes:

Member Ringgold motioned to accept the Tuesday, January 19, 2021 Work and Regular Session Meeting Minutes as written. Member Zack seconded the motion. Motion carried.

### **December Final Financials:**

December Final Financials and Account Balances were reviewed. Member Cooper motioned to accept the December Final Financials and Account Balances as written. Member DeVary seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Annual Audit: Jim Baxter, CPA provided an explanation of the audit. Page 9 is the statement of Net Position, stating the Town's assets and liabilities. Money in the bank for the two funds were \$350,000. The previous year was \$450,000. Total liabilities lower by about \$120,000. Therefore over all, about the same at 2020 as were in 2019. Revenue expense for general fund was similar between 2020 and 2019. Revenue for water and sewer account was up. Overall maintained the status quo. No questions were asked by Mayor and Council.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

Cecilton Activity Report: Deputy AJ Walmsley was present to review the report. Calls for services were down. Mayor Zang indicated that there were three domestic calls for the month of January. There were some traffic stops. Administrator Cooper expressed that the deputies are doing a good job in checking in with her. She has been sharing the speeding and juvenile concerns. Deputy Walmsley expressed that everyone seems to be doing their part. He also said that they will be continuing to address the speeding issue. Mayor and Council expressed their gratitude for the work that Deputy Walmsley and the deputies do.

WTTP and Water Supply Report: No report was available.

COVID Vaccines: Administrator Cooper received an email from the Health Department and they will soon be offering COVID Vaccinations to elected officials and municipality staff. If anyone on council is interested, let her know and she will let the Health Department know.

Memorial Day Parade: Looking at having a Memorial Day Parade, more information forthcoming.

Leprechaun Activity: Leprechaun Activity so we can keep our younger people engaged and get our families outside.

Administrator Cooper would like to have council members to go over and look at the Cecilton Senior Village model after the meeting. Mayor Zang has already toured the model. She thinks that they will be impressed by the craftsmanship. This would give the opportunity to see it and promote it. Resident Dominic Lucido asked about how many people have signed up to live there. Administrator Cooper replied that the units that are currently are available are occupied (4 units occupied and the 5<sup>th</sup> unit is the model).

**OLD BUSINESS:** None

### **Public Comments:**

Mr. Lucido wanted to thank whoever was responsible for turning the school sign from white to black. Cooper expressed that it was a safety concern. When installed the lowness of the sign and the impact of the light when people were driving past was not considered. There were calls from those driving by and those living near the school. Administrator Cooper and Member Zack called the Cecilton Elementary Principal and she was very responsive. The sign was new to them and they were trying to learn to use it. They were going to work with it to tone it down. The black background is much better. The person, at the school, responsible for working the sign has done a good job at making the adjustments.

Mr. Lucido also mentioned that after 10pm the fire department has turned off the sirens when traveling Main Street. That is much appreciated. Member Cooper responded that she and Member Zack tend the fire company monthly meeting on the first Thursday of the month. If there are concerns to let them know so that they can relay community concerns to the fire company.

Good of the Order: None

Next month will be on regular schedule of the third Monday of the month.

Mayor Zang indicated that we are expecting a weather event in the next day and to be conscience of that and look out for your neighbors. Member Cooper expressed that the maintenance personnel did a good job on the roads and sidewalks during the last snow event.

Joseph A. Zang, IN

Mayor

Respectfully submitted,

eresa Quinn

Teresa Quinn